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A young reader's translation of a Shakespearean tragedy is presented in novel format that
weaves dialogue directly from the original play with easy-to-understand text.

From Publishers WeeklyMore than a retelling, this aptly termed "reconceptualization"
provocatively modernizes Shakespeare's play. As in the original, the middle-aged general
Othello the "moor" and young European noblewoman Desdemona fall in love and marry secretly.
But Lester (To Be a Slave; John Henry) transplants the action from Venice and Cyprus to
Elizabethan England and turns Iago and Emily into Africans like Othello, so that the three of
them share a distinctly non-European point of view. Iago's envy of Othello and ability to whip him
into a jealous rage at Desdemona are thus cast in a new light, though the tragic outcome
remains the same. While the ending feels abrupt, Lester's novel succeeds in holding up a mirror
to contemporary society. Phrases and passages directly based on Shakespeare's language are
printed in a different typeface, a device that may distract the reader but eases comparisons with
the original work. Ages 8-12.Copyright 1995 Reed Business Information, Inc.From School
Library JournalGrade 8 Up?In this beautiful and powerful novelization of Shakespeare's play,
Lester has kept the plot intact but made some other changes crucial to his purpose. He shifts the
setting from Venice to England and, most significantly, makes Othello, Iago, and Iago's wife all
definitively black. They share a three-way friendship that originated in their native Africa. It is
important that Iago is black and thereby released from any racist intent; the author is then able to
maintain the focus of the tragedy on the weaknesses of the human soul and on problems of
perception versus reality. But through the enhanced character development afforded by the
novel form, Lester has also explored problems of racial alienation. His prose is an incredibly
skillful blend of his own words and Shakespeare's, both paraphrased and quoted directly,
interwoven seamlessly into a narrative that transmutes the musical feeling of Shakespeare's
language into modern English. This is a book to be enjoyed on its own but is sure to send many
readers back to the original with a heightened understanding of and appreciation for it. This
wonderful achievement is a must for all libraries.?Margaret Cole, Oceanside Library,
NYCopyright 1995 Reed Business Information, Inc.From BooklistGr. 8-12. Some may wonder
what Lester is up to here. A novelization of Shakespeare's Othello? Why not just read the play?
But in his well-reasoned introduction, Lester tackles that subject head-on, and his answers
should convince even purists that there's a place for this book. After all, it's common knowledge
that Shakespeare took plots from other works, so Lester is only following the Bard's example.
Moreover, Lester firmly states that his book is not a substitute for the play but, rather, a re-
imagining of the story.Though he follows the original story line, Lester has made significant
changes in the characterizations. Now Iago and Emilia (Emily in the play), like Othello, are black.



Lester wanted race to be a more central theme of his novel, and by repositioning these
characters, he brings a new and powerful dimension to that aspect of the story. In portraying
Othello, Iago, and Emily as Africans who have come to England (the new setting) together,
Lester gives them a mutual history that also adds psychological depth to his new
conceptualization.Another goal of Lester's is to make his book a bridge to the play. Since
Shakespeare's language can be an inhibiting factor for young people, this more modern
rendering makes the story accessible. But Lester does not entirely remake Shakespeare's style.
Sometimes Lester paraphrases; at other times, he uses exact wording, which is printed in
boldface, a useful, if occasionally awkward device.There's only one problem with the book, and
it's one that has played around the edges of Shakespeare's work as well. Othello's dramatic
about-face concerning Desdemona, ending in her murder, comes with a quickness that will
probably startle young readers. Despite the pyschological motivations Lester has tried to
establish, Othello's haste to distrust does not seem to mesh with the image of the noble general
that's been presented. Perhaps because of the intimacy a novel engenders, this jump seems
more jarring here than it does in the play. On the whole, however, this is a fascinating effort. The
story of Othello, with its questions about perceptions, race, and the nature of love and friendship,
will be a natural draw for young people, just as it has been for readers worldwide, for centuries.
Ilene CooperRead more
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        Pages 7 - 112 are not included in this sample.
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KD, “Beautifully written. Othello, or The Tradegy of Othello, the Moor of Venice, is a tragic play
written by the illustrious William Shakespeare, who also wrote many more plays throughout his
lifetime and is widely regarded as the greatest writer in the English language. The first edition
was written in approximately 1603, and the story is based upon a short Italian story called "Un
Capitano Toro," or "The Moorish Captain." There have been many editions printed and to this
day Othello is still performed in professional and communities today. It's impossible to shake the
popularity of Shakespeare's works, if not all, as Othello has spawned numerous movie, opera,
and book versions. The edition that I am reviewing is the electronic Kindle version, published by
Public Domain Books, with 182 pages and in playwright form. Set in the beautiful city of Venice
and the country of Cyprus, the story takes place in about the late 1500s, and the early 1600s.
Othello, a courageous and skilled soldier, is married to the lovely Desdemona, with whom he is
quite taken with. Though Othello has everything going for him there is one person who,
unbeknownst to him, threatens to destroy that happiness. That person is Iago, Othello's
appointed ensign. Hidden under a veil of honesty, Othello puts bestows great trust on Iago,
though the latter is, in reality, a cruel and despicable man who will do anything to get what he
desires. Including characters that simply add more thrilling drama and shocking intrigue, the play
beautifully and darkly illustrates Othello's descent into madness, and leads up to the stunning
conclusion that truly makes this a "tragedy." After Othello secretly elopes with Desdemona, a
wealthy man named Roderigo who is upset at this arrangement complains to Iago, a soldier that
serves under Othello. Iago and Roderigo share the shame ire towards the former but for different
reasons. After having promoted the younger and less-experienced Cassio to lieutenant over
himself, Iago plots to manipulate Othello into thinking that his wife is cheating on him. Iago
proceeds to use his guile to toy with Othello's mind, shattering the trust he felt towards
Desdemona, and morphing him into a vessel filled with rage, doubt, jealousy. Effectively, he
utilizes Cassio and even his own wife to spite Othello. In a rage of grief and jealousy, Othello
chooses to believe Iago's words, and more than one person has fallen to his serpent's tongue.
Othello demonstrates the importance of trust. For example, Othello trusted Iago, and was
therefore easily swayed by his words. His trust for Desdemona shatters with each moment of
evidence that arises in favor of Desdemona cheating on him with Cassio. Another theme is
believing what your eyes see versus reality. The force of Iago's manipulations made a greater
force on Othello, rendering him paranoid and green with envy. Despite her husband's odd
behavior towards her, Desdemona does nothing more than try to reinforce her love for him,
despite his harsh words. Because of that love, she still has faith in him. Sadly, that faith doesn't
pull through in the end... This play was nothing short of impressive. Beautifully written, nothing
less from the great Shakespeare, it is a read that teens will find exciting, despite the year it was
written. Though Othello is the title character, the one who shined the most to me was definitely
Iago. He is the epitome of cruelty and manipulation, the kind of person that everyone loves to



hate. Desdemona's love for Othello despite his mistrust of her was touching, and the ending left
me deeply saddened, but had me cheering for its brilliance. This book is simply another gem
from William Shakespeare and, dare I say it, possibly one of his best.”

R. M. Peterson, “Bloodlust and Revenge. I had not read OTHELLO until now (nor had I seen it).
While literary and popular culture had given me some notion of the personnae Othello and Iago,
it was gratifying to encounter them in the original. But overall, I cannot say I particularly enjoyed
OTHELLO. That's not just because it is a rather dark tragedy. Instead, it is because the play is
so stark -- so black-and-white, if you will pardon the term.Othello is a Moor; hence, he is dark-
skinned. He and the fair, and beautiful, Desdemona fall in love and marry, over her father's
objections and against social conventions. No sooner are they married than Othello, a mighty
warrior, is sent abroad to fight the Turks. Desdemona chooses to go with him. As will become
relevant, it seems that their marriage never is consummated via intercourse. Iago is Othello's
ensign. At bottom Iago is thoroughly malicious and monstrous. Among other deceits, he
convinces Othello that Desdemona has been sleeping with Cassio, whom Othello recently
appointed to be his lieutenant (in lieu of Iago). The principal device by which Iago "proves" to
Othello that Desdemona is in thrall with Cassio is a special handkerchief -- white with red
strawberries -- that Othello had given her, that she accidentally dropped, and that Iago plants in
Cassio's room. As great a warrior as Othello is, he is a poor judge of people. Mistakenly then,
and tragically, he believes in the loyalty and honesty of Iago and the infidelity and dishonesty of
Desdemona. (Is some sort of sexism operative?) Driven and poisoned by jealously, Othello
seeks revenge. At the end of the play, four of the principal characters have died on stage and
two others have been seriously wounded.It is a bloodbath. OTHELLO might also be called a
play of bloodlust. "Sblood" is Iago's very first word, occurring in the play's fourth line. Convinced
that Desdemona has cuckolded him, Othello curses her as a "strumpet" and vows that "Thy bed,
lust-stained, shall with lust's blood be spotted." The perversely curious thing, however, is that if
he is wrong and Desdemona is still virginal, then the act of defoliation would also stain the
marital bed. And then there is Desdemona's missing handkerchief (also called a napkin) --
white, decorated with red strawberries -- a rather unambiguous allusion to menstruation. After
the last stabbing at the very end of the play, Desdemona's uncle cries, "O bloody period!" It's all
a little much for me.Iago is a compelling character, supreme in his malignity. He calls to mind
Milton's Satan (Milton probably took some inspiration from Shakespeare's Iago). Also
fascinating is Iago's wife Emilia, who is staunch in her devotion to Desdemona and belief in
Desdemona's integrity. Othello and Desdemona, on the other hand, strike me more as
caricatures than fully developed and nuanced Shakespearian characters. Couple that with the
stark nature of the play (no shades of gray here) and I personally end up ranking OTHELLO
somewhere in the middle of Shakespeare's plays.”

Liv Marshall, “Brilliant for students!!. I had an Oxford Shakespeare copy of Romeo and Juliet for



my gcse years and the little summaries of context surrounding old English words and phrases
helps massively. It means you have room to take notes on connotations and make implicit
annotations instead of writing loads about context in order to help your understanding of the play
and not having any room for actual ideas. These copies of Shakespeare plays really help grasp
the concept of the play very easily and give brilliant insights into context as well as including
summaries of scenes to help consolidate info. I wish every book written pre 1800 was written in
this form! So helpful!”

A. M. Herlihy, “Great, clear copy. I love these Cambridge School texts. They are well lead out
with the text on the right hand page and various activities and ideas on the left with a glossary of
difficult words and phrases. At the end of each act, there are further ideas for study and there
are excellent sections on staging, context, themes and ideas at the back.I used this for both A
level and GCSE. They are perfect for solid GCSE students B/C level, very strong KS3 students
and A level students that struggle. For A level, I'd recommend a more academic style but these
texts are good as a companion to one of those if you don't feel confident with Shakespeare.I
think this text allows readers to access Shakespeare more easily and to see how it can be
exciting and fun.”

Christine, “Book as expected. My son needed this book for his A levels.”

CSH, “The story is boring, but the literature is great.. I assume most potential buyers will be
people sitting their A Levels, so I decided to review this based on helpfulness.The text is great,
because there are definitions of old, Shakespearean words and there is enough room to
annotate the individual pages. I strongly recommend this version if you are STUDYING.I am not
a fan of the story though; it is typical, predictable Shakespeare and relies on the controversy
gimmick, instead of the actual storyline. The language is great and poetic too, and I generally
feel people that read Shakespeare are doing it just for that, so the product is good.”

The book by Ruta Sepetys has a rating of  5 out of 4.6. 5,183 people have provided feedback.
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